

Christchurch Village Newsletter

November 2012

Welcome to the November edition of The Heron. The winter is almost upon us and the darker nights have arrived with the resetting of the clocks last weekend. But on a brighter note this time of year brings us Celebrations of Guy Fawkes foiled gun powder plot, I wonder what he'd have made of our parliament in this day and age?

Obviously we can't mention bonfire night without adding a word of caution on the subject of fireworks, as still sadly in the celebrations many many people are hurt with firework accidents every year. If you do decide to have fireworks at home please stay safe or like many choose to do each year gather with other people at a local venue and let the professionals ensure a risk free display. And you can't get more local than popping down to the Dunn Cow on the 3rd November and joining in the celebrations this year.

Also remember it's not only pets who can be frightened by the noise and flashing lights, livestock and horses, who can not be kept safe inside whilst the celebrations go off also can be distressed. So be extra vigilant and considerate if you live near farm land.

We would like to take this opportunity in thanking all of you who have sent their thanks and supportive comments on our continuation of the newsletter, your feedback and good wishes are much appreciated, not actually living in Christchurch village we have to rely on word getting back to us that we are providing you with what you want to read and 'getting it right'. We always look forward to suggestions, or if anyone wishes to send in articles or news stories they feel would benefit the community, and don't forget all of the past Heron's for the year (including this one) can be found on the Heron's website www.theheron.info

Paul and Mandi

Editors.

As of October invoicing for adverts in the newsletter are being processed by the editorial team and all payments for these should be paid as advised on your invoice. (i.e to:- The Hollies, March Road, Tipps end with the correct remittance slip).

Any other monies/donations can still be passed on to Vanessa Murray who is happy to collect small cash transactions if properly itemised to pass on to our treasurer.

Judge directs not guilty verdict for former Stonea publicans

FORMER publicans Mandy and George Grima were cleared of fraud and abstracting electricity charges when they appeared at Norwich Crown Court on Monday.

A judge directed a not guilty verdict to be recorded after the Crown Prosecution Service offered no evidence against the couple, who used to run the Golden Lion at Stonea.

Both Mandy, 50, and George, 53, had denied making a false representation to Andy and Christina

Swindon between September 6 2010 and November 19 2010, by claiming that the electricity bills at the pub were lower than they were, and as a consequence Andy and Christina Swindon bought the Golden Lion at a loss.

The pair, of Serenity Rear, Golden Lion, Stonea, had also denied abstracting electricity between December 2008 and January 2011.

A trial did not get underway, and the proceedings were halted after several days of legal argument.

Co-defendant and former Christchurch parish councillor Andrew Sweetman, of Tipp's End near Welney, had earlier admitted one count of abstracting electricity. The date of his sentencing is yet to be set by Cambridge Crown Court.

Golden Lion public house, Stonea

Article courtesy of CambsTimes & Reporter Elaine King



HOW WOULD YOU LIKE TO WIN A FREE CHRISTMAS HAMPER?



Well this month all you have to do is fill out your details and cut out the coupon below and you can be entered into the draw to win a beautiful hamper stuffed full of Christmas goodies (donated by HCI Solutions Ltd). Entrants must be over 18 and live within the parish of Christchurch Cambs. One entry per Household. The lucky winner will be drawn at the parish council meeting on the 10th December. Please send your entry to The Heron, The Hollies, March Road, Tipps End, Wisbech, Cambs. PE14 9SH

Christmas Hamper Prize Draw Please enter me into the draw to win The Heron Christmas	
Name	* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
Contact Tel	X

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 2012 FLU VACCINATIONS RAFFLE RESULTS

As a result of a very successful raffle run by the Group at the flu vaccination clinics this year, we were able to hand a cheque for £500 to the Hunter Rowe Trustees.

The lucky prize winners were:

Lamb & Flag, Welney Crown Lodge, Outwell Goldings, Outwell Russells Butchers, Upwell

Three Holes Auctions (Tesco)

Brian Tweed, Butcher Welle Pharmacy Brian Tweed, Butcher Welle Pharmacy, Upwell

M & B, Outwell

J. Spikings & Son, Upwell

Smart
P. Cutting
Doreen Jacks

Doreen Jackson

Follen
J Carter
Ivan Scarff
N Russell
Rowlands
M. Ford
J. Murfin

L. Bell

Very many thanks to all those who donated vouchers, and to everyone who came along and bought tickets.



Wanted

Christmas Gift Donations
To sell on stall at Christmas Fair
November 24th in aid of
Christchurch Parish Church.
New, unused/ unwanted gifts
especially welcome.
Please contact

Wendy Yates

01354 638448

Many Thanks





We need Poppy collectors in Christchurch for The Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal.

The collectors would be needed to cover holidays and sickness.

Any help would be very much appreciated.

For further information, please contact Lesley Kennedy on 01354680401.

Care Workers & Senior Care Workers

Exceptional Rates of Pay



Better Healthcare Services have been appointed as a preferred supplier of homecare services to Cambridgeshire County Council.

We are currently recruiting for both full and part time homecare in the following areas;

Huntingdonshire, Fenland, South Cambs, Cambridge City and East Cambridgeshire.

We are also recruiting for flexible senior care workers that currently hold NVQ 3 and are car drivers.

We offer:

Exceptional pay rates
Training
Full & Part time hours to suit
Career development
Guaranteed hours (up to 40 hours per week)

If you are interested in discussing further please contact Dawn Mcgahn on 01733 565 999 .

Do you have a relative or friend who needs care or support in their own home?

Maybe they are coming out of hospital and need a helping hand

Call Better Healthcare Services who can provide a personal service individually tailored to your needs

All services run from 1/2 hour up to 24hour care to live-in

If you require any further information please contact
Dawn McGahan, Branch Manager on 01733 565999

Personal Care in your own home

- Personal Care
- Cooking / Preparation / assistance
- Washing / Bathing
- Shopping / Collecting prescriptions
- Outings
- Live-in care / Companion / Social care
- Assist with medication
- Terminal care
- Night duties
- Light household duties

CHRISTCHURCH WOMEN'S INSTITUTE NEWS

Minutes of the Monthly WI Meeting held in the Memorial Hall on October 9th at 7 p.m.



The President welcomed members and guests from Welney and Wimblington W.I's. to our Harvest meeting.

Minutes were signed.

Apologies were received from C. Symons and B.Brooks.

Correspondence

Invitation to March St. Mary's annual Dinner. Fliers for Calendar Girls W.I.Carol Service Changes to Rules and constitution meeting.

Birthdays

M.Beswick

Our evening began with a meal of home-made soup and French bread followed by a choice of deserts made by members. The singing duo "This and That" entertained us with a variety of well known songs.

During the interval an auction was held. The large amount of produce was auctioned by Peggy which raised a considerable amount for our funds. This and That rounded off the evening with a further selection of songs. They were thanked by Peggy for standing in at the last minute. A thoroughly enjoyable end to the evening.

Competition Results

A flower arrangement in a pepper: V.Parker5, A.Hughes 5, T.Day 4, D.W.Rolfe 4, S.Kay 4, M.Sparrow 4, P.Warby4, S.Quail 3, W.Yates3.

Tracy was presented with a token for achieving 50 points in competitions.

Next Month:

Wise and Unwise Women of the Fens --Polly Howat

Comp: A five line verse about the Fens.

Raffle Prize Rota:

W.Yates, P.Warby, T.Day, S.Quail

Peggy Warby President



Christchurch Garden Club October 23rd 2012



'Are you lonely tonight' (the song says). Members faces say it all. No we are not, its Garden Club tonight, through the door they come,

happy to be among friends knowing another good evening was in store, because Barry Gayton was with us again, discussing 'Plants/Bulbs for the coming season, and of course being asked many questions all of which he answered very clearly in his usual unhurried way. 'Desert World' his garden in Santon, Downham, well worth a visit. Also a new magazine on the shop shelf 'Landscape' features Barry through six pages, and you can listen to a radio programme on Sunday mornings when he is on the Gardeners Question Time team on a regular basis, very popular.

Our Fish Supper was arranged for members annual event in November, and our special Christmas Shopping Day Trip is proving popular. ?have you booked yet?

DEC 16th a Sunday to Scotsdales.

Members £6 Visitors £7

Join us for a hassle free day. Enjoy being taken, leave the car at home.

To book your seat 01354638024 Garden club contact :- 'Bubbles'

NOTE Our new group hoping to start and learn about

* Flower Arranging*

November 20th 6.30 p.m in the Memorial Hall.

Next months club night is November 27th Members Fish Supper

Again contact Bubbles for more information 01354 638024.



Magnolia Massage Therapy Complimentary Therapist

Mobile Massage and Indian Head Massage Service based in Christchurch.

Prices start at £10 for a 15 minute Indian Head Massage or £10 for a 15 minute Back and Shoulders massage delivered in your own home.

Gift tokens available.

Why not arrange a girls night in and have a pampering party?

Fully qualified and insured massuer - member of the Federation of Holistic Therapists.

Please contact Caroline on 07833513245 or 01354 638880 or have a look at my website for further information

Magnoliamassagetherapy.co.uk

Maximise the enjoyment of your home

with the professional help of

Brimstone

Garden Design Services

Design . Development . Maintenance Traditional and Modern Garden Styles Formal . Cottage . Oriental . Organic

Contact Cliff for free advice

01354 638 217 078 080 78518 cliff@brimstonegardendesign.com



CHRISTCHURCH CRAFT CLUB

Craft club held its AGM at its last meeting in October, and I am pleased to report the following Chairperson Wendy Yates, Secretary Beryl Brooks, Treasurer Peggy Warby, Committee Sandra Kaye, Committee

Sandra Lloyd.

Many thanks to everyone over the last year for their support. After AGM business we had a wonderful evening experimenting in False Nail Art, which everyone found extremely enjoyable. Many thanks to all those who attended.

Our next meeting is on November 6th, when Beryl Brooks demonstrates Beaded Christmas Tree Decorations.

Why not come along and join us - everyone is welcome, no matter where your interest in craft lies. We try our hands at a variety of crafts and also hold 'bring and make' sessions whereby members bring their own projects in to share with us. Entrance is £1.00 plus 50p for raffle and 20p for refreshments. Please come and join us - you don't have to come to every meeting! Meetings are held on the first Tuesday in the month, starting at 7.30 pm in the Memorial Hall.

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank all those members who donate such spectacular raffle prizes regularly.

For more information ring Wendy on 01354 638448. Wendy Yates



Try you hand at
Flower Arranging
Christchurch Flower Arranging Club
Launches on
20th November 2012
6.30 P.M
In the Village Hall
And there after, every 3rd Tuesday of each month
For further details contact
Bubbles on 01354 638024
All welcome experienced and novice.

Do you want:

Help with your computer?

would you like someone to:

Fix your computer or recover lost speed?

Set up a new computer for you, dispose of the old PC, after security wiping data?

Sort out Internet connection and problems?

Provide a course of lessons on using your computer for a range of activities?

Call outs to your home for problem solving - £45/hr Lessons on your own PC - four 1 hour lessons - £99 Work on your PC at our workshop - only £30/hr*
*(collection and return - £45)



PC Life Support

over 25 years experience supporting computer

users

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

☆☆

www.pclifesupport.co.uk info@pclifesupport.co.uk

Call 01354 638683 to find out more

★ Opening Hours:

★ Monday to Thursday

★ 6 pm to 10 pm

Friday

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

☆

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

6 pm to 12 am

Saturday

6 pm to 12 am

★ Sunday

★ 12 pm to 10 pm

Bank Holiday

5 pm to 10 pm

The Dun Cow

Tel: 01354 638323

Grill night - Tuesdays

8oz steak and chips
Or 2 pork loins and chips
or gammon and chips
or chicken breast and chips
Only £6.95

Upcoming events

Food being served:

Monday

Closed

Tuesday grill night 7pm to 9pm

Wednesday/Thursday Closed

Saturday

6 pm to 8 pm

Sunday

1 pm & 3 pm sittings booking advisable

3rd November

7.30pm
Halloween fancy dress
Fire works, hotdogs,
jacket potatoes and chilli
will be available

17th November

Quiz night starts at 8pm

24th November Bingo

£50 min jackpot starts 7.30 followed by adults karaoke 9.00 till late



"Hi 5 Tuesday"

Enjoy a 'Hi Class 5-course meal'
EVERY TUESDAY

for only £10 per person

select from

over 20 Starters & over 80 Main Dishes

Meal includes Starter, Main Dish, Side Dish, Rice or Naan, Coffee or Ice-cream

* King Prawns & Fish Dishes - extra £3
Tandoori Mixed Grill, Balti & Biriani Dishes - extra £2
(Excludes Continental Spice Fusion Dishes)

DINE IN OR TAKEAWAY

19 Granby Street, Littleport

www.localsecrets.com/spicelounge Tel 01353 862268



£35 per head includes 4 course meal and 60 minute show

To book this exclusive night, call 01353 862268, enquire within or email spiceloungelittleport@hotmail.co.uk





COUNTRY STORE & GARDEN CENTRE,

Manea Rd, Wimblington, March, Cambs. PE15 0PA Tel. 01354 741212

www.skylarkgardencentre.co.uk

Facebook



Starts 25th Oct - 2nd Nov

TOWNLEY SCHOOL

Christchurch, Wisbech, Cambs. PE14 9NA

Email: office@townley.cambs.sch.uk

Website: www.townleyschool.org.uk Tel/Fax: 01354 638229

Harvest Festival

Townley held a Harvest Festival and a collection managed to raise **£170.00** for MacMillan Nurses.



School Council 2012/13



This years school council have been elected!
Chairperson—Eleanor,
Secretary—Rosie and Elliot.
Other members include:
Freddy, Jake, Jack and Daisy

Diary Dates

6th November – Pupils Return

8th November-Bedtime Read

9th November—Remembrance Assembly

19th November—Tom and the Trolls—Storytelling on bullying.

30th November – Class 2 visit to the Fitz-William Museum

10th / 11th December – School Christmas Presentation

19th December - Christingle Service

20th December – whole school visit to see Dick Whittington

21st December – last day of term

Read Your way Around the World

Each pupil has been issued with a Reading Miles Passport. They have 6 journeys to complete altogether. Each step is worth 500 miles and costs 10 minutes of reading, the number of steps vary in each journey they undertake.

Certificates are issued when a pupil completes a journey.





Across

- 1. Assortment (7)
- 5. Group of insects (5)
- 8. Large herbivorous mammal (5)
- 9. Pagan (7)
- 10. Unfeigned (7)
- 11. Ledge (5)
- 12. Lifted (6)
- 14. Appraise (6)
- 17. Notions (5)
- 19. Fruit (7)
- 21. Direction (7)
- 22. Taut or rigid (5)
- 24. Days of the month (5)
- 25. Embroiled (7)

Down

- 1. Chart (3)
- 2. Inert gas (5)
- 3. Dissimilar (7)
- 4. Reverberated (6)
- 5. Photos (5)
- 6. Attain (7)
- 7. Public declaration (9)
- 10. Decorated food (9)
- 13. Imprecise (7)
- 15. Abridge (7)
- 16. Captured (6)

ukp007

- 18. Secret agents (5)
- 20. Invalidate (5)
- 23. Conclusion (3)

Medium

3 6 9 8 4 1 6 9 8 5 3 3 2 9 7 1 4 2 8 5 4 3 1

Hard

						5		თ
1					6			
		2	7				1	
		9	5				6	
6					3			
						ത		8
	2	6	8	5			7	
	1			4				
	8	3	6	1			4	

MP6 HP6

SANDRA & BARRY KAY

Soft Furnishings, Curtains, Loose Covers, Bedspreads, Hard and Soft Pelmets

All hand made to order using your own fabrics
Fitting Service
Tracks and Poles supplied

Conservatory, Roof Blinds
Specialist

All types of Blinds fitted

Tel: Sandra 01354 638478 Barry 07967 818364

.....



01945 772398

NEED TO ADVERTISE?

ONLY NEED A ONE OFF OR SMALL PRIVATE ADVERT?

WE CAN GIVE YOU A SMALL SPACE LIKE THIS FOR ONLY 10p PER WORD.

EMAIL ADVERTS@THEHERON.INFO

Pilates for everyone

At Townley School, Christchurch

Pilates focuses on building your body's core strength and improving your posture through a series of low repetition, low impact stretching and conditioning exercises which aim to rebalance all the muscle groups, to promote joint mobility and suppleness.

With Pilates you can achieve a flat stomach, slender thighs and buttocks, and toned arms without adding bulk. It also helps to reduce back and joint pain and to relieve stress and tension.



Townley School Christchurch Wisbech Every Tuesday night
@ 6.30pm

Bring your own exercise mat and/or a towel

Cost £5.00

Beauty Treatments By Jane

N.V.Q. - i.b.d. - Babtac

LCN Microdermabrasion Facials

St.Tropez Spray tanning
Gel pedicures
Shellac manicures
Week-end & semi permanent
eyelashes

Rose Cottage, Christchurch Telephone: 01354 638378 A. R. CLINGO Funeral Director

Business Incorporating ROLAND SINGLETERRY, CHRISTCHURCH

PINFOLD HOUSE, UPWELL Telephone WISBECH 772502

Private Chapel of Rest 24-Hour Service to all areas

PAUL BRAYBROOKE OIL FIRED BOILER ENGINEER

BOILER SERVICING

BREAKDOWN SERVICE

OIL TANKS REPLACED

Telephone 01353 777788 Mobile 0794 6735691



Parish Church Services

4th November 11:00am Revd K Fitzgibbon: All Age Worship

11th November 9:30am Revd K Fitzgibbon

ACT OF REMEMBRANCE AT WAR MEMORIAL

Followed by Holy Communion

18th November 3:30pm Revd K Fitzgibbon: Evening Prayer

25th November 11:00am Churchwardens: Morning Prayer

Our Thanks to the Staff and pupils of Townley School for their generous donation of £64.61 given to church funds from their Harvest Service. Also for kindly allowing us to use the school premises for the Harvest Supper.

Thank you to Helen, Karen and Ruth and the young folk for organising and running the Harvest Supper and to Mary and Sheila for the Raffle. A total of £336 was raised.

Daphne and Andrew

الَّا اللَّهِ اللّ

Date to Remember

Saturday 24th November, 2012. Christmas Fayre

This will be in the Village Hall from 2pm-4pm with various stalls, games and we are hopeful that Father Christmas will be visiting us during the afternoon!

Any matters concerning the Parish Church please contact Rev'd Kevin Fitzgibbon on 01354 680969.

'Non-Churchy Church'

The next service organised by the Church youth group will be on Sunday 25th November at 5pm in the Church.



It is an informal, chilled out service aimed at younger people, or older people who are young at heart!

> Why not come along? Everyone welcome.

Christchurch Parish Council News

Draft agenda for next Council meeting 7:30pm, Monday 12th Nov 2012, Memorial Hall, Church Road.

Public and Press are welcome and can speak to the Councillors during the Public Adjournment.

- 1. Open, welcome and apologies
- 2. Signing of previous meeting's minutes Oct 2012
- 3. Disclosure or declaration of interests
- 4. Update on actions from previous meeting
- 5. Public Adjournment (time to raise issues affecting you with the Council)
- 6. Police Update
- 7. Correspondence
- 8. Finance
- 9. Cambridgeshire County Council Street light project affecting Fenview lights and some on Upwell Road
- 10. Review of Planning Applications
- 11.Parish Plan
- 12. Reporting of Village Concerns

Your Parish Council and how to contact us

Nigel Russell – phone 638279	Jill Bliss – phone 638343
Wesley Poole – phone 638622	Jacky Wincote (Chair) - phone 638575
Simon Freeland – phone 638802	Hannah Poole – phone 638622
William Beswick – phone 638758	
	Stephen Cowell (Clerk) – phone 661374 e-mail christchurchcambspc@googlemail.com

Village Hall

This is an update regarding progress made on the new village hall. The Council has had a firm offer to buy two of the plots of land it is selling to help fund the new hall and once this money is received it should be able to start. The sale of these plots will provide the Council with a fund that includes the grant from FDC of well over £200k to start the project. In addition the money from the sale of the Memorial Hall will be available once issues with the Charity status are resolved. The formation of a new Charity is proving difficult and the Council intend taking legal advice as to the best way forward.

The Council is planning to meet with builders who have provided quotes for the renovation and extension of the Sports Pavilion to get further information regarding costs for a completely new building as this will allow the existing Sports Pavilion to remain open while the build is progressing and will allow a simpler roof design.

Rubbish on the Recreation Ground

The Council and members of the public have noticed a growing amount of rubbish being thrown on the grass. Please use the bins provided at the Crown Drove and Upwell Road entrance and help keep your playing field tidy.

Biodiversity Project

The Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Environmental Records Centre are asking for help recording wildlife in the area. If you can help please contact Jane Andrews-Gauvain on 01954 713572 or by e-mail Jane.Andrews-Gauvin@cperc.org.uk

MINUTES OF THE CHRISTCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL MEETING MONDAY 10th SEPTEMBER 2012 – MEMORIAL HALL CHRISTCHURCH AT 7:30pm

Present: Councillors – Jacky Wincote (Chair), Nigel Russell, Jill Bliss, Simon Freeland, William Beswick, Hannah Poole, Wes Poole, Will Sutton (FDC) and Fred Yeulett (CCC).

Stephen Cowell (Clerk), PCSO Dave Russ and 4 members of the public were also in attendance.

1. Welcome and Apologies

The Chair welcomed all to the meeting.

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr. Cotterell MBE (FDC) who is attending another council meeting.

2. Signing of Minutes

The minutes of the 13th August meeting were signed, by the Chair, as true record of the meeting. The Clerk reported that a correction to the July minutes needed to be recorded to reflect that it was the Friends of Townley School who had requested a donation to the prize draw and not the School itself.

3. Disclosure and Declarations of Interests

Cllr. Bliss declared a personal interest in payment 8.2 being involved in the management of the organisation. Councillors. H and W Poole declared pecuniary interests in the planning application F/YR12/0630/F. Cllr. Freeland declared a personal interest in this application also.

4. Update on action points from previous meeting

It was reported that:

- Register of Interests forms have been resent to all councillors as requested and the Clerk requested that Councillors Wincote, Russell, Freeland, Beswick, H Poole and W Poole all returned the completed forms
- A letter regarding concerns about the church boundary wall has been sent to the Church Warden.
- Community Payback have been contacted about helping at the Recreation Ground but as yet no response has been received.

5. Public Adjournment

Members of the public asked how much longer it will be before repairs are completed to Cotton's Corner Bridge. **The Clerk offered to contact Highways for an answer.**

A member of the public asked when the village shop would reopen but no date is currently known.

A series of documents were presented to the Council from residents who are concerned about the impact of planning application F/YR12/0630/F should it be approved. Hard copy of the documents was given to Cllr. Bliss with Councillors Wincote, Russell and Beswick to be sent electronic copies. Residents stated that despite consultation with the applicant few changes have been made to the resubmitted application. **It was agreed that copies of these documents will be held on Council records.**

6. Police Update

PCSO Russ reported that he had visited a house regarding irregularities relating to the electric meter earlier today and a house in The Croft regarding an untidy garden and walking their dogs on the Recreation Ground. The Council confirmed that the Recreation Ground is off limits to dogs due to issues relating to dog fouling where children play.

PCSO Russ reported a case of the battery being stolen from the traffic lights at Cotton's Corner and that he is keeping an eye on illegal riding of guad bikes.

Council members brought to PCSO Russ's attention a case of someone riding a quad bike without a helmet and of that person being abusive to others and also of a suspected stolen push bike that has been left in a hedge near to the village pub.

PCSO Russ left the meeting at the conclusion of this agenda item.

7. Correspondence Received

The Clerk brought to the attention of Councillors:

- The details of the new External Auditors
- The feedback request by Highways Department on the recent work completed on the Sixteen Foot Bank road. The Council agreed that the work had been carried out well.
- Rural Citizens' Advice Bureau draw tickets.

Continued...

8. Finance

The Clerk brought to the attention of the Council the comment made on the External Auditor's Report that the Council should make clear the scope of the Audit when appointing the Internal Auditor. The Clerk informed Members that the Internal Auditor audits many other council's books and is a Council Finance Officer himself so is well aware of the regulations and the scope of annual audits.

The Clerk reported total bank balances of £54,216.07, with cheques written amounting to £2,876.07 to come from this, and brought to Councillor's attention the earmarked funds (funds that must be spent on specific purposed) that total a little over £33k.

The following items, listed on the agenda, were agreed for payment

- 8.1 Clerk's Salary £183.78
- 8.2 The Heron £65.00
- 8.3 Postage £6.00
- 8.4 Moore Stephens £162.00 (External Audit Fee)
- 8.5 Suffolkacre Services £865.87 (Parish Council Insurance)
- 8.6 Mrs Negus £206.25 (Rent)
- 8.7 Mrs Seaton £206.25 (Rent)

9. General Power of Competence

The Clerk reported that he has passed the General Power of Competence exam and that the Council is now able to resolve to use the power. It was resolved to use the power as a power of first recourse.

10. Planning Applications

Members supported planning application F/YR12/0536/F – Erection of a 14.97 metre (hub height) Wind Turbine – Peartree Farm, Padgett's Road, Christchurch.

Councillors W Poole, H Poole and S Freeland left the room while application F/YR12/0630/F was discussed – it was noticed that there had been a reduction in the number of houses on the development since the previous application had been submitted. The Clerk read some of the concerns voiced in the documents mentioned in item 4 and reminded Members of the stance the Council has taken following the Village Plan which supported housing development to keep the village vibrant. Members agreed they should read the documents and provide a decision by Monday 17th September.

Prior to leaving the room Cllr. Freeland expressed concern that the unused Church Road numbers, indicated for the development by FDC, should the development go ahead, will not be sufficient for the number of properties on the development.

11 Parish Plan – Update

Nothing to report.

13. Raising of Village Concerns

The following items were reported/discussed:

- The poor state of the hedgerow just beyond the School. It was confirmed that County have written to the resident but no action has been taken. Cllr. Yeulett was asked to follow this up with County officers.
- The Public Notice regarding the placement of the new speed limit signs appeared confusing. The Clerk confirmed that the new speed limit is to start the village side of the Toll Road/Upwell Road junction and continue to the Church Road/Padgett's Road junction. He also reported that he has obtained quotes for the new signs, as already reported to Members, and will be meeting the contractor who is to put up the signs on Wednesday.
- There is still a lot of rubbish dropped on the floor at the Skateboard Park. Cllr. W Poole said he would mention it at the next Youth Club and ask them to spread the word to place rubbish in the nearby bins.
- Overgrown shrubs and brambles were reported at a number of properties near the School and the Clerk was asked to write to one resident regarding the brambles.
- Cllr. Russell reported that most of the work mentioned in the RoSPA report on the Play Parks has now been completed by Sharmans. One item was not undertaken as the play equipment does not break the relevant regulation, additionally it was agreed not to replace the goalposts at the moment.
- The Crossroad warning sign approaching Padgett's Road/Church Road junction has been knocked down.
- Damaged water meter following verge cutting.

The Chair closed the meeting at 8:35pm



6	9	7	2	5	4	1	8	3
2	თ	5	ത	1	8	7	4	6
4	1	8	3	6	7	ത	2	5
7	8	2	6	9	5	4	3	1
9	4	6	8	3	1	2	5	7
3	5	1	4	7	2	6	9	8
1	7	3	5	2	9	8	6	4
5	2	4	1	8	6	თ	7	9
8	6	9	7	4	3	5	1	2

8	6	7	4	2	1	5	9	3
1	IJ	4	ത	თ	6	8	2	7
3	9	2	7	8	5	4	1	6
2	3	9	5	7	8	1	6	4
6	4	8	1	9	3	7	5	2
5	7	1	2	6	4	ത	3	8
4	2	6	8	5	9	3	7	1
7	1	5	თ	4	2	6	8	9
9	8	3	60	1	7	2	4	5

To contact the newsletter team :-

Telephone - 01354 638048

Email - Advertisements: adverts@theheron.info / for the editorial team: editor@theheron.info

Post / by appointment :

The Heron, The Hollies, March Road, Tipps End, Wisbech, Cambs. PE14 9SH

The information in this newsletter is intended to be useful and informative for readers, opinions expressed in news articles or third party comments do not express the opinions of the publishing team, who strive to maintain impartiality on behalf of The Heron at all times.

DIRECTORY

Age UK Cambridgeshire	01354 696677		
Alzheimer's Society (Fenland)	01945 580480		
Cambs Fire & Rescue	01480 444500		
Churchwarden - Mrs. D. Symons	01354 638352		
Citizens' Advice Bureau , Wisbech	01945 464367		
Community Car Scheme (to book a journey)	07902 316360		
County Councillor – Fred Yeulett	01354 653763		
District Councillor – Mac Cotterell	01945 583744		
District Councillor – Will Sutton	01354 638025		
Eastern Electricity	0800 783 8838		
FACT (Fenland Association of Community Transport)	01354 661234		
Fenland District Council	01354 654321		
Library – March	0354 0455225		
Memorial Hall Caretakers – Mr. & Mrs. A. Murray	01354 638272		
Parish Clerk – Mr. Stephen Cowell	01354 661374		
Rector - Rev'd Kevin Fitzgibbon	01354 680969		
Stagecoach - Peterborough	01733 554571		
Stagecoach - Cambridge	01223 423 578		
Telephone Complaints	0345 145000		
Townley School	01354 638229		
Trading Standards	0845 04 05 06		
Train Information	08457 484950		
Upwell Health Centre	01945 773671		
For S Doc (out of hours surgery please ring this			
Number and you will be through to those on duty)	01945 773671		
Water Emergencies	08457 145145		
Welle Pharmacy, Upwell Health Centre	01945 774081		
Wisbech Fire Station	01945 428600		

The Heron is printed by March Stationery & Print, 5 Fenland Walk, March , Cambs, PE15 8TW. Tel. 01354 656 614, Email: sales@marchsp.co.uk

^{*} New non-emergency Police phone number - 101*